
Hardwick Recreation Committee 

Meeting Minutes 

December 14, 2021, 6:00 PM 

Hardwick Senior Center 

 

Members present: Jason Bahner, Holly Bolio, Ceilidh Kane 

 

Members Absent: Rhonda Hess, Mallory Greaves 

 

Recreation Coordinator: Jason Bahner  

 

Holly called the meeting to order at 5:55 pm  

 

Approval of Budget 

With no issue on the budget, Holly  motioned to approve the December budget, Ceilidh 

seconded the motion, all were in favor via text. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

Holly motioned to approve the November minutes, Ceilidh second the motion, all were in 

favor via text. 

 

Audience : Greensboro Recreation participants: Erika Karp and Devin Burgess 

 

Greensboro's Input on Swim Lessons 

Initially unsuccessful with lessons and staffing summer of 2021. Going/potentially 

wanting to recruit Teach America for lessons. Monetarily this may not be feasible for Hardwick 

Rec. Discussion was based upon using Caspian/Greensboro programming vs. outsourcing to 

Stowe/pool. Hardwick Rec will discuss moving forward steps. 

 

Budget 2022-2023 Suggestions 

 Budget discussion. Committee disagrees with the coordinator salary cut. Suggested 

increasing to $5000 versus $3500. This breaks down more accurately according to the contract 

that was signed and the actual budget. Jason will attend the meeting 12/16 @ 6:00. 

 

Holiday Light Contest 

Holiday light contest. Voting ends on Saturday the 18th. Winners will be announced on 

Facebook and FPF. 

 

Ice Rink 



Ice rink update - rink is going to be disassembled and Jason will post on FPF that it will 

be taken down. 

 

Reach Programs 

Ceilidh reported that cross country skiing will be happening, with three community 

volunteers and three staff. The committee will bring the new snowshoes to the cabin at Hazen 

once it is organized. 
 

With no further business Holly adjourned the meeting at 7:00 pm. 

Jason took meeting minutes in the absence of Mallory the secretary. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mallory Greaves, Secretary  

 

The next meeting of the Committee will be held January 11, 2022 at 6:00 PM in the Senior 

Center.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


